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Memo

To:

From:

Date:

SubieCt:

Honorable Mayor&¬ bWn Commissioners

Thomas J.Baird,Town Attorney

September 18,2024

Budget Contingencies Consideration

I wantto bring two items to the cornrYliSSion's attention as you considerthe adoption ofthe FY 2024-

2025 budget.

First,although the corィ lrnission has a‖ ocated funds to the TOwn Attorney budgetforthe two lawsuits

pending againstthe Tbwn,the Plaintitts in those cases are seeking damages, メヽlthough we hOpe to

resolve these cases, a settlement with either PIaintitt could resultin the payment of some amount

by the TOwn.AIso, if a settlement is not reached,an adverse verdict could occur with damages

awarded to either Plainti打 . As part of your deliberation on the budget, please ensure there are

suricient funds either appropriated to an account,or otheMise rYlade available,if needed,frorn a

reseⅣe account.

Second,as discussed with each of you, individua‖ y, I believe that the cornrnission wOuld benefit

fro「l a continuing sepげ ices planning firm to assist rne and cornrnunity devetopment statt with our

review ofthe proposed densities in the downtown area and the COmpatibility ofthe two proposed

prOleCtS tO ensure consistency wК h the Town's Comprehensive Plan.Funds for planning studies

may be appropriated fronl some American Rescue funds,and i respectfu‖
y urge the corィ lrnission to

do so tOnight. Funds in the amount of$50,000 fOr planning and engineering studies for the
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downtown and for studies and public outreach associated with the second density workshop

(aSSuming the commission believes k to be necessary)in November should be sumcient.As for a
planning firm to assist wК h the PADD study,Ilecommend that KirYlley Horn be utilized,which already

has a continuing seⅣ ice contract with the Tbwn.This firrn has a number of highly qualified AI(3P

planners in its PIanning Division who vvili be of great assistance in successfu‖ y working though the

comprehensive planning issues pertaining to the two residential proieCtS proposed by developers

for Park Avenue and 10th Street.Please note,thatits continuing sep前 ces contract does notinclude

its trattic engineering division for such things such as trattic studies.
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